
Personals.

Dr. Jas. F. W. Ross left Toronto for St. Clair Flats, October
12th, for duck shooting.

Dr. Algernon Temple, of Toronto, left for Bothwell, October
15th, for a week's quail shooting.

Drs. Allen Baines and Crawford Scadding returned to
Toronto, October 8th, after a visit to New York.

Dr. L. Sweetnam returned to Toronto, October 1lth, after
spending a couple of wveeks in travelling, mostly in canoe,
through Algonquin Park.

Dr. Norman E. Fareweil (Trin. '98), of Oshawa, one of the
house staff, Toronto Generai Hospital, has been appointed
Medical Superintendent of tne Protestant Hospital of Ottawa.

The Detroit Academy of Medicine held its annual meeting
October 10th, and elected the following officers: Dr. George
Duffield, President; Dr. L. E. Maire, Vice-President; and Dr.
H1. D. Jenks, Secretary.

-Mr. Archie Anderson, a student of Trinity Medical College,
has gone away with the African contingent. His fellow-
students presented him with a beautiful silver-mounted pipe
and tobacco-case, engraved with the words, " Trinity Meds., '99,
as a token of esteen."

Mr. J. Jordan, otherwise known as Corporal Jordan, a
senior student in the Medical Faculty of the University of
Toronto, has left Canada with the African contingent. His
fellow-students presented him with a gold watch and a purse
containing twenty gold dollars. The presentation was made in
the Biological Department of the University on the afternoon
of October 24th, the day before the departure of the " Toronto
Uinit."


